EATON TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
MONTHLY MEETING
April 6, 2021

The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at
7:00 p.m. by Chairman White on Tuesday March 2, 2021.

Present were, Chairman Kenny White, Supervisor Abe Kukuchka, Supervisor/Road Master Paul
Rowker, Secretary Jennifer Harvey, Treasurer Diana Patton and guests from the community.

Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form. With no corrections needed,
Supervisor Kukuchka made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Supervisor Rowker,
Chairman White agreed.

FINANCIAL REPORT:

Chairman White accepted the Financial Report. The Ginader, Jones and Co. audit report was
examined and signed by Chairman White and Treasurer Patton.

ZONING OFFICER REPORT:

Chairman White presented the report, with Supervisor Kukuchka motioning to accept the hours,
and Mr. White providing a second. Chairman Kukuchka noted that more activity should be
expected. Ford’s Conditional Use Time Extension was approved by Supervisor Rowker,
seconded by Supervisor Kukuchka and agreed upon by Chairman White.

VISITORS AND GUESTS

Mary Tempest of the Rotary presented a grant funded project for the proposed Road Side Rest
park. The supervisors then outlined probable issues including flooding, and current ownership
status as roadblocks to the proposed projects timeline, which included a ramp. Upon further
discussion, it was decided that the park could benefit from a shed and picnic tables most
immediately.

Owen Leidy then presented himself as interested in doing work for the park as his Eagle Scout
project, citing fond memories he had there. Katelynn Nichols spoke of a proposed disc golf
course as an asset to the park. Jim Greenley, who is running for township supervisor urged
caution, and inquired why his name was mentioned at the last commissioners meeting. It was
explained that all changes to the park’s ownership are for one year, in case of a change in
personnel. Supervisor Rowker stressed that the park would be run at no cost to the taxpayer
after Mr. Greenley asked why it is not a joint venture between the township and county. Mr.
Rowker urged all to please involved with Steering Committee being formed for the park by
Lynelle Farber.

Supervisor Kukuchka made a motion to move forward with park plans, seconded by Supervisor
Rowker, with the caveat that all tree removal be completed by the county, and the 30-day
consent period under Development also stricken from the Lease.

NEW BUSINESS:

A bolt bin purchase was approved for the shop, following an additional cost presentation from
Fastenal.

Ford’s Sewer Planning Module was approved, signed, sealed and given to CNA representative.
The Greenley subdivision was discussed and signed off by Zoning Officer Woods.



Chairman White motioned to adjourn at 7:45 PM, seconded by Supervisor Kukuchka. An

executive session discussing health insurance for the employees and the sale of the Dodge
trucks ensued.

Respectfully submitted,
Jennifer D. Harvey
Eaton Township Secretary



